
From:

Research Director
Health and Ambulance Services Committee
Parliament House
Brisbane Qld 4000

Dear research director,

I support the introduction of a Queensland licencing scheme for both tobacco
 wholesalers and retailers and for this scheme to be regulated by Queensland
 Health.

A tobacco licencing scheme should include the following components:

1. Mandate that all tobacco wholesalers and retailers must be licenced.
2. Ensure the scheme is regulated by Queensland Health, because this is a

 public health issue. 
3. Provide Queensland Health with the addresses of all tobacco sellers.
4. Allow for adequate training of staff selling tobacco.
5. Monitor the compliance of tobacco sellers with legislative requirements.
6. Allow Queensland Health to communicate directly with tobacco sellers - e.g,

 to inform them of changes to the law, etc.
7. Allow for conditions to be placed upon the manner in which sales are made.
8. Allow for a tobacco seller's licence to be revoked.
9. A legislative requirement that the number of tobacco sellers be progressively

 reduced over a number of years, to below 20% of the current estimated
 8,000 - 12,000 sellers.

10. A legislative requirement that the sale of tobacco is banned to all people
 born after a certain year - e.g. 2003.

Licencing which includes the above components will achieve the following
 outcomes:

Reduce the availability of tobacco.
Further de-normalise smoking.
Encourage more smokers to quit.
Assist former-smokers to remain nonsmokers by reducing the likelihood of
 impulse tobacco purchases.

These outcomes are consistent with the intent of all other tobacco legislation








